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Plan for Review of New Graduate Programs

Involving Departments within the School of Medicine

1. Process for review of new graduate programs

Ad hoc committees of the faculty shall review new graduate programs involving departments within the School of Medicine and new joint degree programs and present their recommendations to the Faculty Council.  The recommendations of the Faculty Council shall be presented to the dean, and upon approval, referred to the Graduate School and the University Faculty Senate Committee on Graduate Studies for their consideration.  A new graduate program is a newly organized plan of study in a disciplinary area leading to a master level or doctoral degree.  A new joint degree program is one leading to the award of two degrees already approved for award by the University but with credits for one degree fulfilling requirements for the other degree, and perhaps vice versa, thereby reducing the total number of credits for the joint program to fewer than required to complete each degree separately.

2. Structure and appointment of the ad hoc committees

The committee shall be composed of (a) the School of Medicine member(s) of the University Faculty Senate Committee on Graduate Studies, (b) 3 members of the Faculty Council Steering Committee selected by the chair of Faculty Council, and (c) 5 faculty members currently in charge of on-going graduate programs involving departments of the School of Medicine, some of whom shall be in disciplines related to the proposed program, selected by the chair of Faculty Council in consultation with the dean.  Additional ad hoc committee members may be named, as agreed upon by the dean, School of Medicine, and the chair of Faculty Council.

3.  Charge to the ad hoc committees

The ad hoc committees shall review proposals for new graduate programs involving departments of the School of Medicine and proposals for new joint programs. The review of new graduate programs shall include consideration of the relationship of the new program to on‑going programs in the School of Medicine with regard to academic quality, overlapping areas of interest, and the fulfillment of the criteria specified by the School of Graduate Studies as to the academic quality, need, and state‑wide alternatives for the program.  During the review of the graduate program the committee shall discuss the program with the faculty members involved and suggest needed changes.  The review of new joint degree programs shall include consideration of the extent to which credits for each program fulfill requirements for the other and any other matter the committee thinks pertinent.  A single ad hoc committee may review more than one proposed joint degree program. Consideration of the financial aspects of new graduate programs and new joint degree programs shall be the responsibility of the administration of the School of Medicine.

